Information Assurance Information Technology

Northampton Square London EC1V 0HB T +44 (0)20 7040 4000

www.city.ac.uk



Correspondence via e-mail to: <a href="mailto:request-676421-b6ad4966@whatdotheyknow.com">request-676421-b6ad4966@whatdotheyknow.com</a> FOI 2020/139

10<sup>th</sup> August 2020

Dear Abdul Hai,

Thank you for your email dated 12<sup>th</sup> July 2020 requesting information about City, University of London, made in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For ease of reference, your questions are reproduced below in bold followed by our response.

According to the following article <a href="https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-8495033/Londons-City-University-changes-Cass-Business-School-slavery-links.html">https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-8495033/Londons-City-University-changes-Cass-Business-School-slavery-links.html</a> you will change the name of the Cass Business School.

## 1. Who was consulted on this?

The decision was taken by City's Council on 3<sup>rd</sup> July, following a broad consultation about the fact that some of Sir John Cass' wealth was obtained though his links to the slave trade and taking account of the views expressed by a wide range of stakeholders. The decision, which was unanimous, was taken on the basis that continued use of the Cass name was incompatible with City's values of diversity and inclusion.

- 2. How did the consultation take place? See above.
- **3.** How much is this likely to cost for example branding and marketing? This has not yet been determined.

We would like to take this opportunity to inform you that City has a formal complaints and internal review process. If you are dissatisfied with the manner your request for information has been managed, please do so in writing, describe the original request, explain your grounds for dissatisfaction and include an address for correspondence to the Information Compliance Team Leader at:

City, University of London Northampton Square London EC1V OHB

By Telephone 0207 040 4000 By Email <u>foi@city.ac.uk</u>

If after contacting City, University of London you are still dissatisfied with the outcome, you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner Office (ICO):

By Post Information Commissioner's Office

Wycliffe House Water Lane

Wilmslow Cheshire

SK9 5AF

By Telephone 01625 545700 Website www.ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely,



Information Assurance Officer City, University of London Northampton Square London EC1V OHB T: +44 (0)20 7040 4000 www.city.ac.uk

## First in London for student satisfaction

